




Coordinated Assessment Discussion 12:00 to 1:00

Review of the proposal:

Access: Shelters, other service providers, 211

Assess: Pre-screening for diversion options, VI-SPDAT, standardized intake

Assign: Direct to most appropriate resource

-Some communities are already doing this to various degrees at a local level but this will formalize the process and bring it statewide. This begins by using systems and resources that are already in place and, by adding data sharing, will allow shelters to communicate vacancies and housing openings directly and immediately so clients can more quickly access what they need. 

-Shelters are already doing so much training, monitoring, more requirements for ESG, HTS, HMIS - we need to balance any new requirements with the day to day work of operating emergency shelters and housing programs. What’s the implementation timeline on this?

-It will start with connections in place locally and over time it will grow with more service and housing providers being added, not just shelters. We need a more system wide approach. It will ramp up – not happen all at once. 

-Today we just want to get everyone in agreement on the basic concept – that this is the plan – and then we can begin to hammer out the details of implementation. 

-Cullen, Craig, and Donna all expressed willingness to work on an implementation committee.

-The outline says Assessment will be administered by the housing program – shouldn’t that be done before a referral to a housing program? There are elements of assessment at several levels, including each program assessing for their eligibility criteria, but with this system they could draw on information already collected by other programs.

- It was suggested that the VI-SPDAT not be administered on everyone who walks through the door, since data shows that many will not be at a shelter for very long – it should be used for those who will need additional assistance.

Full MCOC Meeting 

Minutes from December: Approved as submitted.

Committee Reports:

Steering Committee: Met on the 5th, discussed reallocation and heard committee updates.

Project Committee: Meeting on the 26th in Bangor. The M&E tools were again posted at www.mainehomelessplanning.org for EVERYONE to review and give feedback to Project Com so we can have a meaningful discussion about this. The HMIS Team is also reviewing these to ensure that we are collecting the relevant data and will be able to generate the necessary reports.

Scoring Committee: Still on hold.

Resource Committee: Meeting next Tuesday. Still working with Region 2 members and following up on the work from the November Forum.

Data Committee: Also meeting next Tuesday – nothing new to report at this time. 

Policy Committee: Will be meeting this Friday at 3:00. There is a call-in option. See their minutes and agenda at www.mainehomelessplanning.org for details.

- State: The Governor’s proposed budget came out last Friday. It is up to the Legislature to approve each section, or not. Some of the proposals include: Methadone will no longer be a MaineCare reimbursable cost, which could lead many addicts to return to illegal drug use and all the problems that go with it. There is increased funding for BRAP, for the Consent Decree, and to address waitlists for some services. It would eliminate TANF for any non-citizens. Changes to GA reimbursement to towns and changes to revenue sharing will mean less money locally. The sales tax will increase, while income taxes to the wealthiest brackets and to corporations will decrease. Non-Profit organizations that own more than $500,000 of assets in a given municipality would now be subject to pay 50% property taxes (they were 100% exempt). This is supposed to make up for local cuts elsewhere but could cripple and close many non-profits.

- Federal: Senator Collins is now Chair of the THUD appropriations committee. The National Housing Trust Fund is now actually funded! This will mean about $3M in new money to develop housing in Maine in 2015.    

Other Agenda Items:

Long Term Stayers: Numbers continue to go down. Looking to modify reports to show Individuals and Families separately, so that patterns and distinctions can be more clearly seen.

Statewide Homeless Council: Discussed LTS’s, State and Federal updates, the upcoming PIT, Data Sharing, and updates from DHHS.

- Reviewed a new Prioritization Chart. 
- Discussed the impact on the Portland CoC of the departure of Bob Duranleau.

- Feedback on the recent MaineHousing Supportive Housing RFP.

- The new proposed state budget includes changes to the State HOME Funds that would result in MaineHousing’s share being basically flat funded this year, and potentially reduced in the future. These funds are used for many programs and create new housing and vouchers. They are also to leverage other funding sources, so reductions mean losses several times the stated amount.

- SHC has voted to reinstate a standing Policy Committee.

- SHC will be hosting a Forum for the Mid-Coast area at Saint Patrick’s Church in Newcastle on February 10th, 2015. All interested are welcome to attend and participate in the discussion.

Coordinated Assessment: See notes from special session above. Need to see if Portland will still be pursuing alternative grants to help move this forward. 

Performance Measures: Monitoring and Evaluation: Everyone needs to read materials posted at www.mainehomelessplanning.org so we can have a meaningful discussion at our next meeting.

Reallocation: Everyone needs to read the HUD Guidance on this, also posted on the website, and be prepared to discuss our options next month. CoC’s must base their decisions on ‘needs’. What are ours? Heather R. had put together a chart of housing and resources in MCOC. We should look to that and identify gaps. 
-The New SHC Prioritization Chart should also be part of this discussion.  
-Projects need to understand the distinction between “Re-purposing”, where they continue to receive their grant funds but must use them differently, and “Reallocation”, where their grant funds go ‘back on the table’ and could go to another agency. 
-It is up to the Project Committee to work with all projects, inform them of their options, and bring recommendations to MCOC. 
-We need to make some big decisions prior to the release of the next GIW. Send feedback to the Project Committee and come to the next meeting prepared to discuss this. 
-In the interest of transparency, the chairs of the Project Committee, Wes and Heather L., are both from agencies that are considering repurposing projects.

Prioritization Chart: Cullen reviewed the chart he presented to SHC earlier this week. Priority 1 (P1) would be LTS Individuals. P2 would be T+LTS Families. P3 is DV, Youth, and anyone with a LOS between 60 to 180 days. P4 are folks exiting institutions into homelessness. P5 are circumstantially homeless and youth working toward reunification. Vets and Elderly are not separate categories but could potentially fall under any of these (except youth). They would be served based on their priority, not as a unique population. There are resources specifically for some populations, like Vets, so maybe they should be a separate category. Chronic Homeless are also not separately out here. So far, all those identified as LTS’s have also met the criteria for CH, but that may look very different once this is implemented in more rural parts of the state. Maybe Data Sharing will help identify them if they move from shelter to shelter, or connect to many different providers, like PATH and other Outreach.    

Point-in-Time:  The date, January 28th, is rapidly approaching. Information and forms have been posted on the www.mainehmis.org site along with helpful training videos. HUD wants everyone surveyed to answer all the questions – this is new guidance and may be difficult, since we need to make clear that participation is voluntary, but there is concern that incomplete surveys can lead to skewed data. If we have a large number of incomplete surveys we may need to apply extrapolation methods in order to provide the information HUD requires, but this is not something we have done in the past and we hope to avoid it if we can – it makes things far more complicated and ‘fuzzy’.

-Projects need to be aware of changes to the Housing Inventory Chart data collection tools as well. HUD is requiring several additional bits of information now that agencies will need to fill in. This info is also on the website.  

- PIT Trainings for Outreach Efforts are going very well so far. There are a number of trainings scheduled throughout the state in the coming weeks. Look to the www.mainehmis.org site for the schedule and attend if you plan to participate in local PIT Outreach.

Other Business: None

Next Meeting: Feb 19th, 2015
Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  





Augusta:  Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing),  Paula Paladino (MaineHousing), Beth Crowe (Family Violence Project), Chet Barnes (SAMHS)


Portland: Vickey Rand (CHOM), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Steve Ellis (FPC), Cullen Ryan (CHOM)


Bangor: Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Catherine Sullivan (PCHC Hope House), Meredith Gardner (CHCS), Christine Roberts (HUD), Gail Gerow (OHI), Beth Burns Meneses (CHCS), James Vaughn (BAHS), Megan Burgess (WHCA/SSVF), Jennifer Trowbridge (WHCA/SSVF)


Lewiston: Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Janice Lara-Hewey (Catholic Charities, PATH), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Jerry Dewitt (TCMH)


U Maine Machias: Vicky Espin (sp?) (Sunrise Opportunities)


On the Phone: Phil Allen (Preble Street, SSVF)











Washington County – By Phone: Tom Michaud (Milbridge Harbor)





Meeting: Maine CoC


Date:  January 15, 2015


Time: 1pm to 3pm


Location: Tandberg Teleconferencing Sites 
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